SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
9th April, 2002

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Eric Burgoyne (Pendlebury Ward) - in the Chair
ELECTED MEMBERS:


Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds - Swinton North Ward


Councillors Daniels and Upton - Swinton South Ward

COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES:



Frank Arnold - Beech Farm Residents' Association



T.H. Bennett - Moorside South Residents' Association



S.R. Cohen - Salford Citizens Advice Bureau



C.L. Critchley - Moorside South Residents' Association


Margaret Done - Phil Snowden Centre


Elizabeth Gray - Parkfield Residents' Association


Karl Henshall - Parkfield Residents' Association


Eric Heaton - Moorside South Residents' Association


Louise Jackson - Clifton 2000


Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents' Association


Christine Sigurnjak - Clifton 2000


Pat Symon - Parish of Swinton and Pendlebury


Debbie Weston - Rugrats Playgroup


Maureen Wilkinson - Clifton 2000


Ivor Zott - Wardley Swinton and Transport Group

OFFICERS:



Alan Eastwood - Area Co-ordinator



Angela Every - Community and Social Services Directorate



Fiona Meechan - Principal Community Safety Officer



Sarah Carlick - Spurgeons Childcare



 fillin "other names" 
94.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

Members expressed their condolences to Councillor Maureen Lea on the tragic death of her grandson.  They also thanked Mrs. Done, a founder Member of this Committee and of the Swinton Area Housing Committee, who would no longer be continuing as a Member.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Committee's condolences be passed to Mrs. Lea and their appreciation to Mrs. Done.

95.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Mann and Pam Anderson, Marlene Goode, Jean O'Gorman and Linda Youd.

96.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th February, 2002, were approved as a correct record subject to the list of persons who had submitted apologies being amended to substitute A. Heaton for Eric Halton.

97.
CLIFTON HOUSE FARM

(Previous Minute 70 - 12th February, 2002)

Concern was expressed that the lease on Clifton House Farm had still not been finalised and it was suggested that the Council could have achieved greater financial benefits by inviting tenders from a wider range of potential lessees.

98.
WELFARE BENEFITS FOCUS CAMPAIGN

(Previous Minute 72 - 12th February, 2002)

Members reported that, since the presentation at the last meeting, the abovementioned Campaign had had a number of successes in the Swinton area.  The Area Co-ordinator agreed to investigate reports that leaflets promoting the Campaign were not being displayed at Council premises.

99.
REVISIONS TO THE AGENDA

RESOLVED:
THAT, in the absence of certain key Members and officers, consideration of the following items be deferred to a future meeting:

· Use of computers in the Clifton and Valley Resource Centres.

· The activities of the Salvation Army.

· The Swinton Festival.

100.
FUTURE OF THE LANCASTRIAN HALL

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be asked to expedite the submission to this Committee of a report on options for the future use of the Lancastrian Hall.

101.
DERELICT PROPERTY: 3 ASHLEY CRESCENT, SWINTON

(Previous Minute 91 - 12th February, 2002)

It was reported that Councillor Daniels and officers had visited this property with a view to exploring options for action.  Whilst residents felt encouraged by these actions it was reported that the property had recently been vandalised.  The Area Co-ordinator reported that, whilst a range of options were being explored, initially efforts had to be made to contact the owner of the property.

102.
SALFORD CRIME AND DISORDER AUDIT: EMERGING STRATEGY
The Area Co-ordinator thanked Members of the Committee who had taken part in a consultation exercise on the Salford Crime and Disorder Audit.  Fiona Meechan, the Principal Community Safety Officer (PCSO), reported on the outcome of that exercise and she and Members of the Committee commented upon the solutions which consultees had put forward to tackle the identified problems:

· The perceived need to increase the number of police officers on patrol was an issue which could not be addressed locally but rather would have to be raised with H.M. Government.  Members noted also that patrols could be undertaken, or the streets monitored, by wardens and closed circuit television and that increases in such provision should also be pursued.

· Whilst there were options available to compel parents to exercise greater control of their children (e.g. Parenting Orders) it was considered that greater success would be achieved with those parents who were willing to accept responsibility.

· Contact was to be made with the Director of Housing Services regarding vetting of Council tenants.

· The PCSO would pursue, with other officers/agencies, the provision of diversionary schemes for young people as this could be central to the Strategy.  In anticipation of funding being made available from the Childrens Fund Councillor Antrobus encouraged Members to help the Council build up a case for securing resources by submitting to the Chief Executive examples of areas where there were particular problems.

· Partnerships with officers and agencies were being developed.  The PCSO would, for example, work with the Development Services Directorate and the Police Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator to ensure that new housing developments etc., followed "Secure by Design" principles.

· Environmental improvements were a key part of the Strategy and schemes were being developed to respond quickly to problems such as abandoned vehicles.

· Ms. Carlick reported that Panels which had been developed to communicate to offenders the impact of their actions had been successful in deterring first time offenders from repeating their actions.

· It was anticipated that £10,000 was to be allocated to each Service Delivery Area by the Communities Against Drugs Campaign to deal with anti-social problems.

The Area Co-ordinator concluded the discussion by referring to the achievements of the Community Committee in developing and funding projects to tackle anti-social problems.

103.
SWINTON FAMILIES: A FAMILY AND YOUTH SUPPORT PROJECT
Sarah Carlick submitted a report on the Swinton Families - a joint project between the Community and Social Services Directorate and Spurgeons Childcare.  The Project focused upon participation and sought to prevent child abuse, strengthen family relationships and reduce the need for children to be looked after by local authorities. Although open to all in the Swinton/Pendlebury area particular attention was paid to the Valley, the Poets, Clifton and Ackworth Road estates where efforts were made to developed localised community activities around the themes of parent-support, young people and children.  Details were given of the persons entitled to attend the Project, the criteria used to assess and the range of services provided.


Members considered that the Swinton Families Project was of great benefit to the area.

104.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Newsletter
As requested at the meeting on 12th February, 2002, an example of the type of newsletter which the Corporate Communications Manager could produce was submitted and the Committee was asked to consider making a grant to produce such a newsletter for the Swinton area.  Members felt, however, that a major limitation upon the effectiveness of the newsletter as a means of communication was poor distribution. The possibility of establishing an Editorial Board to determine the contents of the newsletter and take responsibility for its distribution throughout Members organisations or neighbourhoods was discussed.  Members preferred an alternative of each Service Delivery Area producing a newsletter which would then be inserted into (and thus distributed with) the Salford People.

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of whether to make a grant for a newsletter and the establishment of an Editorial Board be deferred and that Elected Members submit the abovementioned suggestion to the Editorial Board of the Salford People and report back to the next meeting on their response.

(b)
Criteria for Assessing Applications
It was reported that the Budget Sub-Group had deferred consideration of developing criteria for assessment of applications pending a decision on whether or not SRB funding would be made available in 2002/03.

(c)
Monitoring Grant Expenditure
As requested at the meeting on 12th February, 2002, details of expenditure on grants were submitted for monitoring purposes.

(d)
Grant Applications
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group held on 25th March, 2002, to approve funding under delegated authority for the applications set out in Appendix A to these minutes be noted. 



(2) THAT the applications for funding under the devolved budget be dealt with as set out in Appendix B to these minutes in accordance with the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 25th March, 2002.  

105.
LOCAL TRANSPORT ISSUES
Mr. Zott reported that (a) efforts to secure the opening of the Moorside Railway Station on Sundays had been unsuccessful, (b) there had been a partial restoration of the bus route lost with the cessation of the 25 and 27 bus services and (c) the 39 bus service had been diverted to provide a link between Walkden and the Salford Shopping City.

Mr. Zott agreed to pursue the possibility of the 70 bus service being extended to the end of Rake Lane/Park Lane.

106.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 7.00 p.m., on Tuesday, 11th June, 2002.

APPENDIX A TO THE MINUTES OF THE

SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 9TH APRIL, 2002

APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING UNDER THE DEVOLVED BUDGET

DEALT WITH UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY BY THE SUB-GROUP ON

25TH MARCH, 2002

Applicant
Total Grant Sought

£
Total Grant

Approved

£
Comments

Cheery Cherubs Parent and Toddler Group

>
Toys and craft


materials.

£407.54


£250
1.
The Group received a grant of £600 for safety equipment on 25th April, 2000.

2.
If approved any un-used equipment would have to be returned to the Council for re-allocation.

Wardley Playgroup

>
Costumes and 
Mirror.

>
Trampoline.

>
Craft materials.


£120

£  40

£  50  

£210  
£210
1.
Any un-used equipment to be returned to the Council for re-allocation.

Little Rascals Mother and Toddlers (based at Clifton Community Centre)

>
Wormy play tunnel.

>
Activity zoo.

>
Two Push and Ride


Walkers.

>
Two Tough Tyre


Trikes.

>
Giant Picnic Table.
£114.95

£  49.95

£  49.95

£  69.95

£  54.95

£458.55
£300


1.
Although this is the first application to this Committee the Group has received grants from the Council on four occasions.

2.
Any un-used equipment to be returned to the Council for re-allocation.

Wardley Community Association

>
Equipment Hire for use during a fun/activity day on the Wardley Estate.
£300
£300
1.
The Association received a grant of £507.49 towards the cost of booking a venue and a photocopier on 14th August, 2001.

Director of Education and Leisure 

>
Sponsoring two (out of ten) prizes for participants in Adult Learners Week
£100
£100
1.
This would contribute to the achievement of one of the priorities set out in the CAP.

ALL GRANTS TO BE CONDITIONAL UPON THE SUCCESSFUL APPLICANTS REPORTING ON THE USES TO WHICH THE MONIES HAVE BEEN PUT TO THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BY NO LATER THAN 8TH APRIL, 2003.

APPENDIX B TO THE MINUTES OF THE

SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 9TH APRIL, 2002

APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING UNDER THE DEVOLVED BUDGET

FOR REFERENCE TO THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Applicant
Total Grant Sought

£
Total Grant

Approved

£
Comments

Corporate Communications Manager

>
Production of 
Newsletter (three


editions x 2,000


copies).

£1,500


Deferred (See Minute (104 (a))


Moorside Bowling Club

>
Palisade Fencing.


£6,588.82

 
Deferred pending advice from the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator on whether the costs could be apportioned between Safer Salford/

Environmental Services and the Committee
1.
Whilst this could be classed as a 'capital' project (which the Community Committee has suggested should not be supported) the membership of the Club includes a large percentage of unemployed/

pensioners.

Inskip League of Friendship for Disabled People

>
Annual Transport costs (to and from social evenings and a day trip to Southport)

>
Rent of the Agnes Hopkins Centre.

>
Artists and Entertainment.
£1,986

£   160

£     60  

£2,206
-

}

} 
£220

}

}


1.
The Committee does not pay transport costs. 



St. Annes Church, Clifton

Refurbishment:

>
Toilet area.

>
Part of kitchen.

>
Cupboards. 
£5,000

£2,000

£1,000

£8,000
Deferred pending submission of quotes and details of how the application would benefit the community other than the congregation
1.
The Church has already met the cost of other refurbishments.

2.
The Committee has expressed a preference for funding group activities rather than capital projects.  

Rugrats Playgroup at the Phil Snowden Centre Replacement of toy stock:

>
Water play tray etc.

>
Dressing up and role


play.

> 
Culture and ethnic 
awareness.

>
Construction.

>
Language and 
literacy.

>
Threading.

>
Reading.

>
Arts and Crafts


VAT
£   182.18

£   301.65

£   162.07

£   121.55

£   176.82

£     62.15

£     82.00

£   200.00

£1,288.42

£   225,47

£1,513.89
£750  
1.
The Group received a grant of £500 for tables and chairs on 8th August, 2000.

2.
Any un-used equipment to be returned to the Council for re-allocation.

3.
The Group offered to pay the VAT and submitted to the Committee the requested information on income and outgoings.

Kool Kidz Childcare Centre possibly based at NSPCC on Station Road

>
Expenses for six


helpers for three


months.

>
Various items on 


attached list.
£1,000

£6,900

£7,700
Deferred pending clarification of the location of the Centre and the outcome of applications to the New Opportunities Fund etc.
1.
This is a new group.

Monton Amateurs F.C.

>
Contribution towards cost of developing and 8-acre site on Granary Lane.
£3,500


Deferred pending decision on applications for planning permission and for funding to the Football Foundation
1.
The Club is seeking funds from a variety of sources including Community Committees in Eccles and Worsley/

Boothstown.

2.
The Eccles Community Committee deferred consideration pending decisions on planning permission and on an application for funding to the Football Foundation.

Salford Schools Football Association

>
Towards cost of


flight to USA.
£1,000 and/or

£400
£400
The Committee deferred consideration of an application for £1,000 towards total costs of £8,500 pending clarification of the proportion of the 18 participants who were from Swinton.

Since then a different application from the same Association has been submitted to other Community Committees seeking contribution towards total costs of £1,600 for eight boys.  As two of these are from Swinton the Committee's contribution would amount to £400.

ALL GRANTS TO BE CONDITIONAL UPON THE SUCCESSFUL APPLICANTS REPORTING ON THE USES TO WHICH THE MONIES HAVE BEEN PUT TO THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BY NO LATER THAN 8TH APRIL, 2003.
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